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NEWSLETTER NEWS
MORE COLOUR AVAILABLE  AND THANK YOUS

From this September issue we will be printing the middle two pages in colour !! 
You will see that there are new and current advertisers who have taken up the opportunity to use the extra 
colour space available.

If you are a current advertiser and wish to move from black and white into colour then please email me on 
cubertnewsletter@gmail.com and I can send you prices according to advert size and duration. Please note 
that the eighth page size is NOT available in colour.

EDITORIAL TEAM NEWS
I wish to thank both Polly and Sam for their help with the admin, compilation and editing work over the 
many, many months they have given to the newsletter. They have both hung up their pens (or should I say 
keyboards these days ?) as from the July Issue. 
MANY THANKS AGAIN TO YOU BOTH.

Karen continues to assist me with typing up hand written articles and will be helping out more with other 
newsletter preparation work as and when appropriate. Thanks Karen.

JUDY - EDITOR

mailto:cubertnewsletter@gmail.com
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NEWSLETTER CONTACTS & INFORMATION

NEWSLETTER DONATIONS
Many thanks to Phil for donating his £10 village hall lottery win to the newsletter

We also received an anonymous donation of £42 towards the running costs of 
the newsletter – Thank You                                     All donations are very welcome

CAN YOU USE E10 PETROL IN 
YOUR CAR ?

On 1st September 2021 E10 fuel will become the 
default fuel in petrol stations across England, 
Scotland and Wales. Find out on this web site
https://www.gov.uk/check-vehicle-e10-petrol
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A Swan thought to be the UK’s oldest, has died days after turning 30. Whooper Swans usually live to 20 but can 
survive 10 longer in captivity. The Swan named “Pickles” lived in Leeds Castle, Kent and regularly swam in the 12th

century fortifications moat and large lake. Leeds Castle is home to more than a dozen captive bred Swans. Wildlife 
manager Mark Brattle said “Pickles was a massive character and will be missed by staff and visitors alike.”

Springwatch host Lolo Williams has joined police in condemning jet ski idiots who are smashing through 
flocks of Puffins. Lolo who has seen the seabirds sent flying off the North Wales coast, is backing a 
police crackdown on the issue. Sgt Dewi Evans who is leading the probe said “Knowingly causing injury 
to our wildlife is a criminal offence.”

The Liberty’s Owl, Raptor and Reptile Centre in Ringwood, Hants,
has lost a Golden Eagle, blown off course by high winds. 5 year-old “Gerry” was
spooked by crows during a public display flight, disoriented in a maize field, then
caught by gusts. Staff are struggling to find him as he chewed off a tracking
device. The bird is 3ft tall with a 6ft wingspan and has huge yellow feet and a
large beak. Hopefully when he gets hungry in 2 weeks, he will start showing
himself, as he’s probably just sat up a tree.
Golden Eagle photo courtesy of Karen Green

A wildlife habitat at an MOD military base in Cyprus is considering plans to allow
casino developers to concrete over a nature reserve. The land is home to 300 bird
varieties including Flamingos. A petition by Birdlife Cyprus to block the move has
been launched.

In early August residents in Taunton, Somerset, were trying to catch a distressed duck that has had its beak taped 
shut by cruel thugs.
Brilliant Chough news, this year 23 breeding pairs have produced 66 chicks.
Having not been seen for a while Little Egrets are being seen in the Gannel Estuary again.
On the 7th August I heard a Tawny Owl calling. The male calls to proclaim his territory and during 
courtship in late Winter and again in Autumn. The call is the familiar hoot “Hooo-hoo-hooo.” The 
more familiar Barn Owl’s call is a piercing shriek. 

A Crow hit the windscreen of an air ambulance, forcing the pilot to make an emergency landing. This happened
above Carsington Water in the Peak District as the helicopter was returning from a mission. The screen was not 
designed to withstand bird strikes. The Crow entered the cockpit, an air accident report reveals. Amendments are
now being considered.
Walking around the Kelseys on 18th August, there was a lack of birdlife, only the odd Kestrel and a few Herring Gulls. 
The Fulmars have left their rocky cliff after breeding and have flown out to sea, but by October many will return to 

their breeding ledges. Rodney Phillips

“Club Fishing” The disappointing fishing season continues, as members are still awaiting the return of summer 
species such as mackerel and bass, what fish that are being caught unfortunately are mostly undersized. 
“August Competitions” 
1) A monthly competition fishing for, “The Jubilee Pairs Shield” each pair of anglers are fishing for the “Most 
Species” of fish, in the event of a tie, then the heaviest weight of fish takes the award. 
2) A monthly competition for “The David Penna Bass Trophy”, fishing for the “Heaviest Bass” caught from Gravel Hill 
Beach. 
“September Competitions” 
1) A monthly competition fishing for “The Heaviest Mackerel”. 
2) A monthly competition known as “The Closed Beach Competition” fishing from Holywell Beach and fishing for the 
1st and 2nd Heaviest Bass. 
“Club Meeting for 2021” 
A meeting has been arranged for Thursday 2nd September 2021, commencing at 8.15 pm, held at Cubert Village 

Hall and is open to all club members, support your club. By Brian Osborne. 

CUBERT SEA ANGLERS 1963 – 2021
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SERVICES FOR SEPTEMBER:

Sunday September 5th Holy Communion  9.30am
Sunday September 19th Holy Communion  9.30am

(Service on August 29th the fifth Sunday of the month will be a Cluster service 
at St Agnes Parish Church).

If you have not bought your Summer Draw tickets yet, they are still available at the Post Office and from 
members of the congregation. The Draw will take place at a Coffee Morning at Crantock Church Hall 
(behind the church) on Wednesday September 29th 10am – 12noon.
Very many thanks to all who have bought tickets so far, your support is much appreciated.

Contacts:  
Revd Anne Brown (Priest in Charge) 01872 572654   atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com
Wendy Barritt (Church Warden)        01637 830380   wendy@carines.com
Cluster Office (Tony Hocking)                                         atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com

What an incredibly busy Summer it has been in our local community, with more people visiting Cornwall 
than I can ever remember before. Worship in the Methodist building continues to be uplifting and 
spiritually nourishing as we meet together every Sunday Morning at 10:30. Services are led my both 
ourselves (what we call ‘Church Fellowship’ services) as well as some of our local preachers. Following 
our time of worship, we have time to sit and chat with a cup of tea or coffee. We have also recently 
started running Saturday morning table tops sales and coffee mornings which has been a wonderful 
opportunity to get people together again after such a long period of time not being able to do these kind 
of things. As a church, we want to reach out to 
our community and bring people together with 
the message that God loves you no matter what! 
Please feel free to join us on a Sunday morning 
or any other event that we might run such as our 
coffee morning. 

September Table top and coffee 
morning: 
Saturday 18th September 
from 10:00
for details about our table top sale if you wish to 
be involved, please call John on: 07791 939265

September services as follows:

5th September   – Church Fellowship
12th September – Rev. Clare Anderson 

(communion)
19th September – Church Fellowship
26th September – Mick Roberts

Please also remember to search for our facebook
page to see what we’re up to. 

CUBERT METHODIST CHURCH

mailto:atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com
mailto:wendy@carines.com
mailto:atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com
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The year progresses and it has been wonderful that we have been able to 
establish and maintain at least monthly contact.

Our final activity in July was a charity fund raiser for 'Cornwall Air Ambulance’ 
and 'Prickles and Paws' held in the centre of the village. The weather couldn’t 
have been better and our flower decked tables under the trees, gazebo and 
bunting looked an inviting place to eat. Many people did just that and we sold 
all our cream teas in under 2 hours. With customers still queuing up we were 
able to raid the cake stall and offer tea and cake at a very reasonable price. The cake stall, always popular, 
did very well and the raffle did too with its hamper full of Cornish goodies the star prize. Although we are 
no longer part of the WI project Operation Hedgehog, we thought it would be a good idea to sell the 
hedgehog themed items to raise funds for Prickles and Paws. £40 was raised. For Cornwall Air Ambulance, 
I'm pleased to say £600 plus almost £50 in the buckets was raised.  Treasurer Sue Stevens and I presented a 
cheque to Cornwall Air Ambulance. (see next page for photos)

There is no Members meeting in August but we were still able to get together at the Summer Lunch hosted 
by our Treasurer Sue Stevens. We were certainly blessed with the weather which brought out the best in 
Sue's beautiful garden. Tables nestled in corners and elevated areas, surrounded by the most wonderful 
flowers. It was clear that a lot of work had gone on behind the scenes to create this scene. Like a well oiled 
machine, Sue Fern and her team ensured all the food was beautifully prepared and that everyone had a 
glass of cheer as they arrived. We all brought a dish, proving that, if we didn't already know it, the ladies of 
Crantock WI sure know how to cook! This was the last of our summer events and looking back I think we 
should be very pleased with ourselves. We have enjoyed some glorious sunshine, beautiful surroundings 
and raised funds for good causes while having a thoroughly enjoyable time.

Book group also had a break in August after reviewing Summer of 69 by Elin Hilderbrand. The general 
consensus was; a light enjoyable read that included every possible situation a family could face at the time 
the book was based. Our September book is Strays of 
Paris by Jane Smiley

The second Clay Poppy group was held in July and once
again participants enjoyed the therapeutic effect of 
moulding clay. We have now made over 50 poppies 
and I hope those who have attended groups will 
continue at home. There will be one more session on 
Monday September 13th (2 places left) before all 
getting together to paint the poppies and fix on the 
stems on Wednesday 22nd September in the Methodist
Chapel. We hope the display, along with the knitted 
poppies, will look spectacular in November.

The September competition will be a tray garden, real
or artificial and should be brought to the September 
meeting on the 14th. Our speaker will be Kerry 
England who will talk about Volunteer Cornwall and 
the Stroke Befriending Service.

We are always happy to welcome new members.  If 
you would like to find out more about us, come along
to the village hall at 2.00pm on the 14th September 
where you will be given a warm welcome.

Have a lovely Summer.

Linda Hallwood,  President
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Linda Hallwood and 
Sue Stevens 
presenting a cheque 
donation to 
Cornwall Air 
Ambulance

Fundraising 
day on the 
Crantock 
Green
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Report of the Parish Council Meeting 18 th August 2021

SEPTEMBER 2021

PRESENT: Cllrs. S. Bell, Cllrs. D. Hopkinson, W.C. Longden W. Caff, T. Hulbert, M. Smith, R.L.B. Spencer &
Cornwall Councillor Adrian Dennis Harvey the Clerk: D. Hawken, and 1 member of the public.
APOLOGIES: Cllr. G. Rowe. Police Report – None.
Before the meeting opened: Alan Percy addressed the Parish Council meeting about his concerns regarding
PA21/00704 Outline Application for up to 225 residential dwellings including access (all other matters 
reserved) – Land South Of A392 Opposite Supermarket Trevemper Newquay Cornwall.
OPENING: The Meeting was opened at 7.06 pm, by the Vice Chairman Cllr. R.L.B. Spencer
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 21st July 2021: The Minutes were approved and signed as True 
Records.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF 21st July 2021:
The Clerk reported success in resolving the issue of the dropped kerbs in Churchfields. All are now in place.
PLANNING: Decisions made by Cornwall Council: None
Applications:
PA21/05768 Conversion of an existing barn to a single bedroom annexe adjacent to the principal residence 
– Little Carines Cubert Newquay Cornwall TR8 5ET for Mr and Mrs Barritt - Resolved to support the 
application on the understanding that a condition is put in place to limit the use of the annex to family, 
friends and non-paying guests.
PA21/04005 Demolition of existing dwelling and outbuildings and construction of two new two storey
dwellings - Homeslink Wesley Road Cubert TR8 5HB for Mr Radbourne - Resolved to raise no objection to 
the application.
PA21/03165 New Dwelling - 1 Park Allen, Curlew Cottage Lewannick Road Cubert TR8 5HL for – Mrs. 
Roberts. Resolved to Object on the grounds of over development of the site and the site is not within the 
settlement boundary. The subdivision of the existing plot to accommodate two dwellings would result in an 
unacceptable reduction in private outside space to both dwellings resulting in constricted form of 
development. Secondly the proposal is not 'rounding off’ or 'infilling'. Visual Impact: The proposal would 
result in excessive massing of buildings in a semi-rural location.
PA21/07329 Proposed conservatory. - The Barns Trevemper Newquay Cornwall TR8 5JR for Mr & Mrs. 
Green Resolved to Support the application.
PA21/00704 Outline Application for up to 225 residential dwellings including access (all other matters 
reserved) – Land South Of A392 Opposite Supermarket Trevemper Newquay Cornwall – It was decided to 
discuss this at the next regular meeting. All councillors to examine the application in the meantime and 
consider what points they would want to raise in any response.
FOOTPATH MAINTENANCE
Resolved to purchase the equipment recommended.
SOCIAL MEDIA POLICY
It was decided that Cllr. S. Bell would set up a trial private page for consideration of the Parish Councillors
with a view to possibly going live in September if approved.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
The group have had their first post Covid face to face meeting and are planning engagement activities with 
Parishioners on the 13th November 2021.
ANY OTHER RELEVANT BUSINESS NOT REQUIRING DECISIONS AT THIS MEETING:
Cemetery – It was decided that Cllr. W. Caff to prune trees in September. The Clerk volunteered to cut back 
Brambles and Cllr. M. Smith to mow the area. Cllr. M. Smith volunteered to look at the lights and wire fence 
on Parc-en-Rose footpath. Cllr. W.C. Longden raised the issue of Parking on the triangle and other roads in 
Holywell. Cllr. W. Caff raised the issue of the Parking area in the Glebe – It was decided to raise this with 
Cornwall Council. Cllr. W. Caff to email the Clerk with details of the issue.
CLOSING, DATE OF NEXT MEETING: The meeting was closed 8.52pm.
The Regular Parish Council meeting to be held on 15th September 2021 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall
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LITTER BINS
Everyone can help us by not putting domestic waste or dog poo bags in litter bins. Please only put dog poo 
in the allocated Dog poo bins – The Parish Council litter bins are not designed for this use and we do not 
possess a vehicle capable of transporting the heavy bags laden with dog waste. If you are not passing a Dog 
Waste bin - Please consider taking your dog waste home with you and disposing of it in your general waste. 
You might want to consider using a Dicky Dog Waste Bag in future?
Domestic waste should never be placed in litter bins. Please use the Cornwall Council regular collection 
service.

CUBERT PARISH COUNCIL
VACANCY FOR ONE COUNCILLOR

AS NO REQUESTS WERE RECEIVED FOR THE VACANCY TO BE FILLED BY 

ELECTION, THE VACANY WILL BE FILLED BY CO-OPTION.

The Parish Council may co-opt as a member any person who is legally qualified to hold 

such office, and who is willing to serve, provided he or she satisfies at least one of the 

following qualification categories:-

a) is registered as a local government elector for the parish;

b) has during the whole of the preceding twelve months occupied as owner or tenant, any land or 

premises in the parish;

c) his/her principal or only place of work during the preceding twelve months has been in the 

parish;

d) had during the whole of the preceding twelve months resided in the parish or within 4.8 km 

thereof.

APPLICATIONS SHOULD BE MADE, IN WRITING, TO THE CLERK BY

NOON ON MONDAY 13th SEPTEMBER 2021
SO THAT THE ITEM CAN BE INCLUDED ON THE AGENDA FOR WEDNESDAY 15th

SEPTEMBER 2021, WHEN THE CO-OPTION WILL BE DECIDED.

THE SUCCESSFUL APPLICANT WILL BE SELECTED BY BALLOT OF THE COUNCILLORS.

David Hawken, Clerk

Pengoon, Treguth Close, Holywell Bay TR8 5DD  
email….(cubertpc@btinternet.com)

OVERHEARD ON THE RADIO…..
“With no Covid safe meetings, models had 
to start shooting themselves.”

So – now on the list of dangerous occupations,

Of scary jobs and other impossible situations,

There will soon be models of all denominations

Looking for jobs in their nearest big towns

To pose and show various beautiful gowns,

Smiling, working hard to bury their frowns.

Joy.
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The international conference on Climate Change, due to take place in Glasgow in November, known as COP26, will 
have a greater urgency than expected since the publication at the beginning of August of the first chapter of the 
Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change’s report on its assessment of climate change.  Following the release of 
this first part, the UN has declared once more that the world is now hastening towards crisis, and it might even be 
too late to turn the tide, with global emissions still not reducing enough to meet the target of 1.5C temperature rise 
by 2050. It is now widely accepted that the world will have already warmed by that amount by 2040, and is warming 
at a faster rate than was originally predicted. Daily news of wildfires and floods are demonstrating to the rest of the 
world just how extreme the effects of global warming are. The recent fires in Greece have prompted the Greek Prime 
Minister to say “ If there are even a few people who have reservations about whether climate change is real , I call 
upon them to come here and see the intensity of the phenomena.” Greece has appointed an ‘officer of heat’ for 
Athens, who has suggested that the city may become uninhabitable if temperatures remain so high in the summer 
months and nothing is done to make the city more heat resilient. In other parts of the world rising sea levels have 
meant whole islands and swathes of coastal land have been lost, and with this of course the loss of people’s homes 
and communities. The recent floods in Germany and Belgium have brought home the message that the world must 
work together to face this challenge, so that huge changes can take place to begin the process of recovery. Ending 
the massive use of fossil fuels would be a major step, and yet our own government is unable to make a decision 
about calling a halt to a new coal field development in the North East, and to the proposed drilling for oil and gas off 
the coast of the Shetland Islands. 
Reducing carbon emissions and improving resilience is even more difficult for developing countries who are often 
burdened with huge historic debt payments, but the World Bank Group’s new Climate Change Action Plan is 
attempting to deliver record levels of climate finance to countries most in need of support. Priority areas for 
spending include renewable energy, agriculture, food, water and land, cities, transport and manufacturing. The 
Group delivered $83 billion of climate finance in its previous five-year action plan and hopes to increase this 
considerably over the next five years.
In the natural world, good news from Indonesia, which holds one third of the world’s tropical rainforests. Under a 
new government, established in 2014, land-use reforms and a logging control system have seen four consecutive 
years of decline in deforestation. This culminated in 2020
when the country had its lowest forest loss with a 75% 
drop year on year. Sadly, deforestation in the Amazon 
Basin now means that the forest is beginning to emit 
more carbon than it absorbs with countries like Brazil 
doing very little to address the problem. The crucial 
importance of trees in regulating climate is now becoming
better known, and loss of coastal forest means that areas 
further inland will suffer drought and erosion. Trees also 
help to regulate water supplies and prevent flooding, as 
well as absorbing CO2, so protecting forests both great 
and small is an essential part of tackling climate change 
and making our communities more resilient, as well as 
sustaining habitats of rare and beneficial animal and plant 
species.
Finally, a study from America has found that plants living 
in the shade of solar panels are more abundant and later 
flowering, attracting many different pollinators. Land 
under solar panels is normally managed to reduce the 
amount of growth, but since this study it is now clear that 
the land could be of use both for nature conservation and 
agriculture, making that kind of renewable energy even 
more beneficial. 
Let’s hope there will be more and more desire to make 
changes in our lives which will lead us into a greater 
appreciation of the importance of the living world and 
the need to treasure and protect the wealth of ‘natural
capital’ that is still around us.  Wendy  
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CUBERT VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT 
COMMITTEE

CHARITY NUMBER 300534
MEMBERS NAMES AS OF AUGUST 2021

Colleen Bright             Parishioner

Judy Doust Parishioner

Kath Harrison Parish Church

Deborah Hopkinson Parish Council***

Heather Johnson Allotments

Maggi Kennedy Thursday Tai Chi

Bill Longden Parishioner**

Francis Phillips Parishioner*

Mike Smith Christmas Lights

Lloyd Spencer Short Mat Bowls

Cathy Webster Parishioner

*Chairman  **Treasurer   ***Bookings Secretary

Bookings Contact Details

telephone 01637 830909 

email cubertvillagehall@outlook.com

Domestic.. Claire Bradder

mailto:cubertvillagehall@outlook.com
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David G Wright Small Business specialist 01637 830799

Mercury Scales Ltd 
Claire & Adam 

Accountancy, Business Consultancy, Training & 

Development and Mystery Shopping
07903 259147

Myrtle Cottage  B&B Accommodation, Trevail 01637 830460

Treworgans Holiday Park 5* Park, Static Holiday Homes 01637 830200

Baker's Dozen Farm Shop, Bakery And Fine Coffee 01637 831900

Karen's Beauty Tips Professional Nail & Beauty Treatments
01637 499302

07812 063355

Radiant Health and Fitness 

Claire Connelly

Yoga, Pilates, Exercise to Music & Meditation Instructor. 

Exercise Classes, 1-to-1 Pilates or Yoga, Small 

Group/Corporate 

07764 744382

Compu-K Computer builds, repair & maintenance 01637 871847

Richard Holder David Ball Agencies 01637 850850

Bob Chudleigh John Nicholls Funeral Service 01637 851177

AC Richards A C Richards & Son 01872 572027

Peter Griffin Plumbing & Central Heating Engineer 01637 830702

S J Photography 
info@sjphotographystudio.com

Portraits, weddings, events, lifestyle, property, 

products,branding & marketing + digital services - restoration 

& digitalisation of slides & negatives - Tresean, Cubert

07905 375569

Gull Rocks Bar & Coffee 

House
Seasonal Beachside Bar and Coffee House 01637 830205

The Smuggler's Den Inn Public House - Trebellan, Cubert 01637 830209

The Treguth Public House - Holywell Bay 01637 830248

Cubert Shop
Post Office, Newsagent, Off Licence & General 

Stores
01637 830525

123 Associated Taxis 24 Hr service, local rates, over 25 years service 01637 851234

Surf Cabs Cubert Shopping Trip: Prescriptions: Trains: School Runs etc 07305 466905

John Nicholls Independently Owned Funeral Service 01637 851177

Undertakers

Estate Agents

Accountants & Business Consultancy

Computers

Funeral Directors

Heating, Plumbing, Gas

Pubs, Restaurants, Etc

Accommodation & Holiday Parks

Taxis

Bakery & Farm & Coffee Shop

Shop & Post Office

Beauty & Health & Fitness

Photography
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